


HHPC FINAL MEETING MINUTES
March 13, 2019
Sea Cliff Village Hall 

NOTE: ACTION ITEMS ARE IN BOLD HIGHLIGHTED ITALICS.  MOTIONS ARE IN BOLD GREEN.
Attendees:  Tom Powell (Chair); Eric Swenson (Executive Director); Kevin Braun (North Hempstead); Abby Kurlender (Roslyn Harbor); Ian Zwerdling (Roslyn); Dan Fucci (Nassau County); Louis Silfin (Sands Point); Frank Genese (Flower Hill); Maryann Webb (Oyster Bay); and Carol DiPaolo (Coalition to Save Hempstead Harbor)

Call to Order

Eric Swenson called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.

Welcome to New Representative

The Committee welcomed Ian Zwerdling who is the new representative for the Village of Roslyn.

Review and Approval of Draft Minutes

A motion was made by Abby Kurlender and seconded by Tom Powellto approve the minutes of the meeting of January 9, 2019.  They were approved unanimously.

Administrative Matters & Announcements 

Approval of 2019 Proposed Member Dues – Eric stated that no members have announced an intention to withdraw from the Committee during the sixty-day window to do so and that the proposed member dues may now be approved. The proposed dues levels are: villages - $5,445; City of Glen Cove - $8,150; Towns - $10,900; and County - $33,575. A motion was made by Kevin Braun, seconded by Maryann Webb to approve the  dues levels for 2019 as proposed at the January 9, 2019 meeting. They were approved unanimously. Eric will send dues invoices out to all member municipalities.

Marcellino Water Monitoring Grant Update -  Eric noted that the DEC has approved the agreement and the proposed budget submitted by the three Protection Committees and that earlier in the day, he signed the agreement electronically. It now goes to the State Comptroller and the State Attorney General for their approvals. They are expected to do so by the end of the month.  [Note that at the last meeting, the Committee authorized the drafting of agreements between the Village of Sea Cliff (on behalf of the HHPC) and the other Protection Committees but the Village has determined that these agreements are not necessary].
 
Agreement with the Coalition to Save Hempstead Harbor for 2019 – 2020 Water Monitoring Program – Eric noted that the Coalition is prepared to begin the 2019 – 2020 Water Monitoring Program in May and that funds have been secured to cover its costs ($89,000) ($75,000 through the Long Island Sound Futures Fund and the balance from the Marcellino grant). He asked for authorization to prepare and for the Village of Sea Cliff (on behalf of the HHPC) to enter into an agreement with the Coalition to Save Hempstead Harbor in the amount of $89,000 to carry out the 2019 – 2020 Water Monitoring Program.  A motion was made by Kevin Braun, seconded by Maryann Webb to authorize the drafting and entering into of an agreement in the amount of $89,000 with the Coalition to Save Hempstead Harbor for the 2019 – 2020 Water Monitoring Program.  It was unanimously approved.

Authorization to Apply for L.I. Sound Futures Fund grant for 2020 - 2021 Water Monitoring Program – Eric noted that the National Fish and Wildlife Foundation will shortly be accepting applications for the 2019 Long Island Sound Futures Fund grants.  Water monitoring programs are expected to be able to apply for up to $100,000 and there are efforts to increase this level.  If we were to receive these funds, they would be awarded in October or November of 2019 and could cover our 2020 – 2021 Water Monitoring Program.  Eric asked for authorization to apply for these funds up to the maximum amount available.  A motion was made by Abby Kurlender, seconded by Frank Genese to authorize the drafting and submission of a grant application agreement up to the maximum amount available with the National Fish and Wildlife Foundation for the 2020 – 20201Water Monitoring Program.  It was unanimously approved.

Development of New Shellfish Pathogen TMDLs – Eric stated that he has attended two meetings of a DEC workgroup that is assisting with the development of new shellfish pathogen TMDLs for 75 waterbodies on Long Island.  At the February 28th meeting, the USGS gave a presentation on the microbial source tracking (DNA analysis) that they have been doing in 8 bays around the island, including Hempstead Harbor.  Of those 8 bays, Hempstead Harbor was the one with most human-sourced bacteria. Most of these were in the vicinity of Hempstead Harbor Beach Park. The workgroup developed a set of criteria that could be used to prioritize the waterbodies that DEC would develop TMDLs for first (since they cannot handle all 75 waterbodies at one time). Based on the criteria, the northern part of Hempstead Harbor is tentatively in that top group (as is Oyster Bay and Cold Spring Harbor and South Oyster Bay. This list has not been finalized yet. 

Efforts to Secure an Additional Shellfish Laboratory – Eric that as an outgrowth of a meeting with DEC hosted by the Peconic Estuary Protection Committee to discuss the shellfish pathogen TMDLs, it became apparent that at least one additional shellfish lab is needed on Long Island. 11 organizations send joint letters to various state officials requesting such funding. While the funds were not included in the Governor’s proposed budget, Senator Gaughran was able to include them in the Senate’s budget bill. This means that it will be part of the final negotiations. Since the State has to adopt a budget by April 1st, we should know by then. If successful, it is anticipated that this appropriation will be part of an additional pot of money allocated to DEC. Since DEC will then have discretion on how to spend these funds, we will need to make sure that they are used for this purpose. 

Implementation of Nassau County Grant Program for Alternative Septic Systems – Eric mentioned that the Protection Committees and the Nassau County Soil and Water Conservation District have drafted a brochure for the County to use with municipalities and homeowners.  The County had intended to roll out the program this Spring, but it appears to be behind schedule.

Proposed NYS Legislation on Nitrogen in Fertilizer on Long Island – Eric stated that the LINAP (L.I. Nitrogen Action Plan) Fertilizer Workgroup’s recommendations for more restrictive fertilizer regulations on Long Island have been introduced in the Legislature. The bill includes the following:
 It includes:

· Application rates (Annual = 1.8 lbs. N/1,000 sq. ft. and Single = 0.6 lbs. N/1,000 sq. ft.)
· Application dates (no application between Nov 1 - March 31)
· Retail Sales (no sale between November 1 - March 15)
· Fertilizer Packaging (information on product packaging provides spreader setting for 0.6 application rate, English and Spanish directions, caution statement, square footage listed on bag corresponds to the 0.6 application rate)  
· Application Restrictions (e.g., don’t apply to impervious surfaces, application set back distances)
· Percent slowly available N (50%)
· Golf courses requirements are the same as the recommendations
· Agricultural turf is exempt

A different bill has been offered by Senator Kaminsky that appears to have been initiated by Grassroots Environmental (Port Washington). It would also impose a limit on the % of nitrogen allowed in the fertilizer. This was an item of considerable contention in the Workgroup.

Army Corps of Engineers’ Proposed Sea Barriers – Eric noted that the Army Corps has released an Interim Report (approximately 1,000 pages) with comments due in mid-April. The report does not make any recommendations but rather goes into detail on the methodology and assumptions that they are using in exploring the various options to protect NYC from storm surges (taking sea level rise into consideration). Two of the alternatives involve massive tidal gates just west of the Throgs Neck Bridge that would cause induced flooding in the communities behind the gates (including Hempstead Harbor). As with the last document released, there were no public meetings planned on Long Island.  Rep. Tom Suozzi is working to get a meeting scheduled in our area (like he did last time). Eric has been told that there will be a meeting and that just the date is being worked out.  Eric compiled joint comments from the HHPC, the Manhasset Bay Protection Committee and the Coalition to Save Hempstead Harbor. The next major step in the process will be the release of the Draft integrated Feasibility Report and Tier 1 Environmental Impact Statement that is expected by March 2020.  That document will narrow down the number of alternatives.

Coordinated Cleanup of Hempstead Harbor – Eric stated that a meeting was held on January 24th between the HHPC, the Towns of Oyster Bay and North Hempstead, and the City of Glen Cove.  It was decided to focus first of debris in Mott’s Cove and to do so on April 9th, 10th and/or 11th when the tides are most conducive, and the Town of Oyster Bay’s landing craft and crew are available. Kevin stated that he is still working on the necessary approvals from North Hempstead. Carol passed around photos showing the various debris in Mott’s Cove.

New MS4 Permit Status – Eric noted that the DEC has announced that this year’s MS4 Annual Report will use the same form as last year.  No date has been announced as to when the new draft permit will be released. It was originally planned for this Spring.

Long Island Water Quality Challenge – Eric reported that the Long Island Regional Planning Council / LINAP has announced a STEM Challenge for students in grades 6, 7 and 8. The Request for Expressions of Interest can be found here: https://lirpc.org/water-quality-challenge/. To receive more information about the Long Island Water Quality Challenge go to www.lirpc.org, email info@lirpc.org or call 516-571-7613.  Letters of Interest are due by April 5, 2019 and can be submitted online at https://lirpc.org/water-quality-challenge/ (or by email).
 
Report on February 27th Presentation at the Manhasset Library – Eric stated that he and Sarah Deonarine of the Manhasset Bay Protection Committee gave a joint presentation at the Manhasset Library as part of a program designed by Ella Malysa, a local Girl Scout, as part of her Gold Award. There was a good crowd at the event and a lot of good questions were asked.

Upcoming Joint Protection Committee Meeting – Eric announced that this year’s Joint Protection Committee Meeting will be held on May 16th at 6:30 pm at the Friends of the Bay office in Oyster Bay (111 South Street). There will be an update on many of the issues facing the Committees as well as a couple presentations on the importance of shellfish including the Governor’s shellfish restoration program, shellfish gardens and shell recycling. All are encouraged to attend.

Shellfish Hatcheries in Hempstead Harbor – Eric advised that the Town of Oyster Bay will be installing six “FLUPSYs” (Floating Upweller Systems) at Tappen Beach that will be used to grow shellfish seed. They will be provided and maintained by Cornell Cooperative Extension of Suffolk County as part of the Governor’s Shellfish Restoration Program. These shellfish can then be used to seed Hempstead Harbor.

Town of Oyster Bay’s Commissioner’s Green Policy Task Force – Eric also announced that the Town of Oyster Bay is forming a Commissioner’s Green Policy Task Force. It will operate out of the Department of Environmental Resources. Members are still being selected.

Possible Development of Port Washington Sand and Gravel Site – Eric also stated that he was contacted by a representative of a company called Southern Land that is exploring the possibility of purchasing the sand and gravel yard just north of North Hempstead Beach Park. Their vision is to build residential housing (4-6 stories) and a possible marina. They have spoken briefly with the Town of North Hempstead who encouraged them to reach out to local groups. They may have a broad scope rendering next week.  They have not purchased the property yet and are amenable to including a public walkway connecting to the park.

Water Monitoring Program Update

2018 – 2019 Water Monitoring – Carol noted that the winter monitoring will continue through April. She also received approval for the new QAPP (Quality Assurance Program Plan) which just needs some formatting changes before everyone signs off on it. She will then print a few hard copies and make it available electronically. As for the 2018 Annual Report, she stated that its production is ahead of schedule and she hope to get it out earlier this year.

Unified Water Study – The Unified Water Monitoring program has ended for the season and data submitted.  The Coalition has been asked to participate again next year with funding provided through Save the Sound.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Wildlife Observations – a great number of scaup (black and white diving ducks) have been observed in the lower harbor – more than anyone can remember.  Large numbers of seagulls have been seen diving for something (not yet determined). Carol has reached out to fishermen to try to see what is running.  Finally, our resident pair of bald eagles have been seen – most recently at Cedarmere where Tom took these photos:

Project Updates

Powerhouse Drain Subwatershed – Eric reported that the Town of Oyster Bay has incorporated the installation of the Fabco CRES 300 (40%+Nitrogen, 70%+ Bacteria removal) catch basin inserts into a contract to improve drainage in the Glenwood Landing area.  A total of 37 have been included in the contract, with every catch basin in the contract getting one.  They are also getting replacement inserts. Carol asked that she be advised as to the start and completion of the project so that she can adjust her monitoring accordingly.  Maryann will request that from the Town’s Department of Public Works and keep Carol apprised.

Nassau County Soil & Water Conservation District

Eric noted that the District is soliciting proposals for conservation projects. The funding ($6,000 per project) is available to all municipalities and not-for-profits in Nassau County. To apply, a short description must be submitted in time for the District to review the proposals. Decisions will be made on March 20th. All funds must be spent by the end of 2019.  

Friends of Cedarmere

Eric noted that the Friends of Cedarmere will be applying for a grant to develop a plan to build membership and is also applying for grants to restore a waterwheel to the mill on the property. The Friends have already have funding from Nassau County for the waterwheel. 

Municipal Updates

Nassau County – Dan Fucci had nothing to report.

Sea Cliff – Tom Powell had nothing to report.

Roslyn Harbor – Abby Kurlender had nothing to report.

North Hempstead – Kevin Braun had nothing to report.

Flower Hill – Frank Genese had nothing to report.

Oyster Bay – Maryann Webb had nothing to report.
 
Glen Cove – No representative was able to attend. [Note that prior to the meeting Nick Shearman advised Eric that the City has awarded a contract to H2M to address the Crescent Beach situation. Eric neglected to mention it at the meeting].

Sands Point – Louis Silfin noted that the Village has re-opened its Village Club for the season.

Roslyn – Ian Zwerdling had nothing to report.

Other Items

Scudder’s Pond Clean-up – Carol announced that the Coalition to Save Hempstead Harbor will be sponsoring a clean-up of Scudder’s Pond in Sea Cliff on April 13th. 

NEXT MEETINGS:   April 10th – Sea Cliff Village Hall (7:00 pm)
		        May 16th – Joint Protection Committee Meeting – Friends of the Bay, Oyster Bay (6:30 pm)




